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Smooth migration to

e-levy system
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Executive Director’s Message

Il franking machines, no longer in use from 1 July this year,
Aare replaced by the e-levy system, which may be considered

the first step of the industry to march en masse into the on-
line world. With a little more than a year since the e-levy system was
officially launched in June last year, outbound members with a com-
bined market share of 99% have created their own e-levy accounts
(see “Council Bulletin”). | thank members on the TIC’s behalf for their
full cooperation, and hope they can expand their online business by
making use of the e-levy system.

Turtobook Limited (turtobook.com), a member of the TIC, has
won a Bronze Award (Smart Tourism) in the Hong Kong ICT Awards
2019: Smart Mobility Award. It is indeed heartening to learn that one
of TIC members has won an IT prize, especially since the young peo-
ple who set up the company are capable of gaining a foothold in the
market, which is increasingly competitive, through IT and their own
expertise. It is hoped that other members can also make IT work for
them in order not to be left behind.

Silver tourism has begun to boom in recent years as senior con-
sumers, whose number is on the rise and who are generally healthy
and have high spending power and a lot of free time, like to travel to
while away time. When senior people travel, however, there are some
matters peculiar to them that need to attend to, which is why the TIC
has compiled a booklet of tips for silver tourism in order for members
to better serve this group of customers.

The TIC commissioned a consultancy as early as last year to
carry out a comprehensive study to ensure that it will continue to be
capable of playing a leading role in the industry and providing vari-
ous kinds of services for members after the Travel Industry Authority
(TIA) is set up (see “Council Bulletin”). While the study report has yet
to be completed, it is expected to be ready within this year. When the
TIA is responsible for regulation of the industry, members and the TIC
have to deal with a completely new situation, and thus unity is neces-
sary if we wish to achieve continuous development. it

Alice Chan
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